The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:00 pm, on Monday May 16, 2016, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustee Pack McCarthy and Trustee Robertson present The public hearing was to approve the amendment to Chapter 77 of the Village Codes:  Building Construction and Fire Prevention.  

Public Meeting.  

The Mayor opened the public meeting at 7:00 pm. He asked the residents assembled to look over the amendment entitled: Administration and Enforcement of the New York State Uniform Fire Prevention and Building Code.  Trustee Robertson asked the Mayor to reschedule the public hearing to give people more time to familiarize themselves with it, and he believed it would take longer than 30 minutes.  The Mayor stated that we would continue and if more time was needed, they would keep the public hearing open.  
Trustee Pack-McCarthy gave an overview of the law, and stated that the law has not been updated since 1985 and that the amendments put the Village in line with the New York State codes.  

Philipstown Supervisor Richard Shea commended the Village for updating the code.  He went on to thank Trustee Pack-McCarthy on the work she has done on the code.  He believes that the intent was to eventually consolidate the building departments.  He wanted to know if the Village’s intent was the same and if they still would be working with Trustee McCarthy.  The Mayor stated that was off-topic with the public hearing, but that we have limited discussions regarding consolidating.  We never really addressed the nickels and dimes of it, and he does not think we’re there yet.  This is a completely different issue.  Trustee Robertson stated that the Village only has two entities left; the building department and the court, and if we lose them, he believes that the Village has no identity.   He doesn’t believe that we need to consolidate.  He would like to see us independent.  
Town Legislator Nancy Montgomery stated that she believes that the Village would be in a better position to receive federal funding if there is consolidation.  
The Mayor stated that updating our code has nothing to do with consolidating.  
The Mayor then asked if there were any questions on the adoption of the code.  
There was a question on what “Improvement” meant.  The Mayor stated that it was one of his concerns as well.   That it was not defined.  Trustee Pack McCarthy stated that we can collect comments and decide how to move forward.  We can go back to our lawyer and get further clarification.  The Mayor stated that the residents should feel free to email the office with their comments; and to make sure they put their name and phone number so we can reach out and clarify your questions.  Gloria Van Tasell asked if we could do a comparison of what the code is now and what we are proposing.  Trustee Pack McCarthy answered that she asked our attorney and the format is different so that it could not be done.  We do have copies of what’s on file and what we are proposing.  She stated that this is why we have these meetings so that we can get the feedback and give it to our attorney.  
Trustee Pack McCarthy stated that if we do not pass this law we would fall under State Law because we are currently in default of the law.  The Mayor asked the Clerk if she remembered why it didn’t get passed in 2007.  She could not remember and stated that we started the process, but never passed it.  
The Mayor asked the Building Inspector George Duncan if he knew what Page 16 77-11 public assembly was; if it is the defined as to what public assembly meant.  He doesn’t know if that has to have a number to it.  
The Mayor set the next public hearing for June 20th at 7 pm and asked if we could have the comments by the end of June 13th so that we have them a week before the public hearing.  

Upon motion by Mayor Corless, seconded by Trustee Robertson, the meeting was left open until June 20th at 7 pm.  

The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:50 pm, on Monday, May 16, 2016, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustee Pack McCarthy, and Trustee Robertson present

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for approval of vouchers in the amount of $29,128.40 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the April meeting were approved, upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor.

Correspondence

· Letter from Michael Moriarty, Director, Mitigation Division, re: Approval of the Putnam County, NY Hazard Mitigation Plan 

· Letter from The Department of Public Services re: holding of public hearings on the Clean Energy Standard (CES) Program

· Flyer re: MaryEllen Odell’s Fifth Annual Golf Outing on Thursday, June 9, 2016

· Letter from resident Sterling DeWeese 

Trustee Pack McCarthy asked the clerk to read the letter from Mr. DeWeese.  

Reports

Mayor Corless reported that:
· He has a stack of prices for stop signs that we have to order.  We’ve reached out to providers in the area and got quotes.  There will be about 8 different areas where stop signs will be replaced.  
· He is waiting for an additional price for the Healy Road work by the Graham’s property.  Once we get the second price the Board will make a decision to award that to a contractor.  
· We have a pending lawsuit, but that looks like it’s coming to an end soon.
· He went around with Marc Manzoeillo, who will be the new street maintenance contractor for the Village.  Making sure he knew what his responsibilities were.  He starts June 1st.  
· Crosswalks have been prevented by the NYS DOT.  We will try to get approval for a curb cut at Fishkill Road and hopefully be able to put a crosswalk there.  The DOT requires that there has to be a sidewalk on both sides of the street for a crosswalk.  
· We have been battling Canon in regards to the copier lease.  They require a restocking fee, which Toshiba will cover.  

· He thinks the Yield sign is broken, but if it’s not then Trustee Pack McCarthy can put it up.  

· On our outstanding issue with the fire house lease.  It will be on the Putnam County Legislator meeting for approval.   

Trustee Pack McCarthy reported that:
· Trustee Pack McCarthy read from a prepared statement regarding what she believes are negative attitudes in the Village and her goals for the Village.
· She would like to have the Yield to Pedestrian road sign place at the crosswalk.

· She would like to find a way to welcome new residents

· She would like to coordinate with the Sheriff’s dept. to find ways to make the Nelsonville trails safer.  

· She wants to use the CHIPS money for street signage and street repairs.  

Trustee Robertson reported that: 
· He has been working on the Village insurance coverage.  The Village was under insured and he brought the Village buildings up to value.  As a result, the premium has gone up $1,500 more than we budgeted.  
· He will be preforming an audit on the Village funds next month.  
· He believes that the Village should go to a four Trustee and a Mayor board because it is difficult to stay within the public meeting law with only two trustees.  
Old Business:

The OSI (Open Space Institute) sent a questionnaire and declaration for the Mayor to sign on their inspection.  
Insurance Premium

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for the approval of $1,500 increase in premium. 

New Business:
Cablevision Franchise

Our franchise contract with Cablevision Inc. has come due, and Dan Ahouse     would like to meet with the Board to discuss the contract.  He has sent a copy of the renewal contract for the Board to review and the Clerk also sent it to the Village Attorney.  The Board would like to invite Mr. Ahouse to a workshop to be held on June 13, 2016 at 7:00 pm.  

Budget Transfer

We originally budgeted $6,500 for Village Insurance.  The premium will go up by $1,500 more than budgeted.  Because the premium has to be paid by June 1, 2016, we cannot wait till next meeting to approve a readjustment of line item.  
A1990.4 – Contingency – Debit $1,500
A1325.42  - Insurance   - Credit $1,500
Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for approval of budget transfer from Contingency to Insurance. 
Open to the Floor
Mike Turton, Reporter from The Current, asked the Mayor if he wished to respond to the letter from the resident.  He stated that he would rather not but he will.  He stated that he was not into public flogging and that the Trustees have a personal neighbor’s dispute and it’s not part of the Village and should not be under this roof.  He read the email and the responses and basically it’s talking about something that happened over a year ago, and that people should have thicker skin.  Trustee Robertson denied the allegations.  
Gloria VanTassell stated that the traffic on Main Street is going very fast and asked if the speed trailer could be placed there to help slow down traffic.  
Mary Rice asked that everyone use diplomacy and respect for each other, and to be open to an exchange of ideas.  

A resident asked about whether we heard anymore regarding the cell tower that a company wanted to put in Nelsonville.  Bill O’Neil stated that he has not heard anything from the company, Homeland Towers.  He met with them and they wanted to place the tower on Logan’s property which is adjacent to the Cemetery.  He has contacted Congressman Maloney but has not heard back from him.  He will follow up.  He believes there are many other sites that would be less intrusive.  He stated that if we do hear anything more, he will be knocking on residents doors to get support against it.  A resident asked what our protection is if someone wanted to put a tower in their back yard.  Mr. O’Neil stated that there are restrictions in the zoning code, but someone can appeal that with the Zoning Board of Appeals.  
Mary Rice bought up the issue of the abandoned trailer auction.  She asked if it is auctioned off, can the trailer remain.  The Building Inspector stated no.  She asked if the trailer would go and he stated yes.  She also asked if we will be able to use the Masonic Temple area for winter parking.  The Mayor stated that our property line is in line with the sidewalk, and that the Masonic Temple has been gracious enough to let us park there.  They want the cars out of there, just as we do, in the morning, but people have abused it. 
She also asked about the curb on No. Pearl and Secor which is not ADA compliant – next to the Robertson’s house.  They totally agreed and stated that when Pearl St was repaired it was put in that way.  She stated it was a tripping hazard.  The Mayor stated that he would look at it.  
A discussion ensued on whether the bridge on the trail is a hazard and liability to the Village.  The Mayor is going to see if he can have it moved and put some handrails.  
Greta Graham stated that she was happy to see so many people at the meeting. 

Mrs. Rice asked if she could meet with Marc’s Landscaping regarding the Village Green maintenance.  The Mayor stated it would be fine.  

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.  
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 5:30 pm, on Thursday May 26, 2016, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustee Robertson present, and Trustee Pack McCarthy absent.   
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Mayor Corless enacted two in favor, one absent, for approval of the year-end vouchers in the amount of $1,255.10 were audited and ordered paid.

The Clerk gave a quick end of the year forecast of funds as I see it right now.  I'll have finals as soon as the bank statements come in and I can close the books.  :

General Fund:  $183,425

Last Year GF:   $159,147

Expenditures:  

Budgeted $300,373 

Expended-$274,108 

Under Budget - $26,265

Revenues:

Budgeted $289,598 
Received - $298,405  
Over budget - $8,807

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Mayor Corless enacted two in favor, one absent, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm.  

